

Dear Madeline Hsu,

I read your comments in the article printed in the Worcester Telegram & Gazette on Tuesday June 30th where you called President Trump a heartless demagogue in power along with other derogatory terms describing his nickname for COVID-19.

You should be grateful you are living in a country that allows you to express your views and opinions about our leaders (in print no less) without fear of incarceration by the authors as in China. But that does not mean the American citizens appreciate you going beyond the bounds of politeness (something people of Asian descent are usually known for) and normalcy. In essence, you have stooped to the level of your target which should be beneath someone of your educational level. I hope you're happy with yourself for dissing a sitting U.S. president for whom the office itself demands respect.

No one has to like, or is expected to have to like, Donald Trump. He was not elected in a popularity contest. He was hired to do a job that few have the courage and fortitude to accomplish. His performance is stellar. I don't care what he has to say to get people to pay attention and reform our country. As a matter of fact, if you didn't take yourself so seriously, as no one else does, you would find Trump's remarks rather humorous and light-hearted. So what if he has a nickname for the virus that emanated from the laboratory in Wuhan China. He has not broken any laws not has he committed any offense to the American citizens, the people he represents.

If you cannot tolerate President Trump and the American citizens who support him, you are free to take your skinny derrière out of my country. In the meantime, I would ask you to keep your political opinions to yourself because your ethnic background makes what you say very inflammatory to natural U.S. citizens. Your fancy terms and use of the English language do not disguise your hatred for Mr. Trump. You can put lipstick on a pig, but it's still a pig! Just because you hate a political leader does not give you the right to dishonor the office for which they hold. In addition, Mr. Trump speaks openly and truthfully, something I find refreshing for a leader in a time when most do not inform the public as well as Mr. Trump has been doing, especially using Twitter. At least we know what he is thinking. Whether you agree with him or not is an individual preference, not a shared national position.

You are in the minority of people who disapprove of Mr. Trump's performance as President. You may want to change your feelings, as I am positive he will occupy the Oval Office for four more years after the elections this November. That will be a long time for you to live in misery.

Respectfully,
Robert Campbell
Vietnam Era Veteran
American Patriot
Organizer of:
The White Senior Citizen Patriots of America
Political Party